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Arthur started in nature conservation in 1979 as a volunteer with the Suffolk Wildlife Trust 

and in 1981 was appointed voluntary warden for the Norah Hanbury-Kelk Memorial 

Meadows, a new Suffolk Wildlife Trust nature reserve in Barton Mills, West Suffolk. In 1983 

he was appointed full time North Suffolk Field Officer with the Suffolk Wildlife Trust, 

responsible for the management of Redgrave & Lopham Fen and others in the upper 

Waveney/Little Ouse valley. A position which he held for the next 15 years. He has been 

involved in the running of the Suffolk Bat Group since he helped set it up in 1984 and also 

the Suffolk Badger Group (now the Suffolk Mammal Group). He has been actively involved 

with the Little Ouse Headwaters Project from the start as a volunteer photographer and 

helped set up the photography group. More recently he has been involved in setting up the 

LOHP Mammal Recording Group. 

 


